
 

 

 

 

 
TO:  Honorable Mike DeWine, Governor, State of Ohio 
FROM:  Michelle Francis, Executive Director, Ohio Library Council 
 
CC:  Kim Murnieks, Director, Office of Budget and Management 

Jeff McClain, Tax Commissioner, Ohio Department of Taxation 
 
DATE:  July 17, 2019 
 
RE:  Veto Request for Tax-Related Provisions in HB 166 
 
As the statewide organization representing Ohio’s 251 public library systems and the 8.5 million 
library cardholders they serve, we would like to extend our appreciation for your support 
throughout the state budget process on House Bill (HB) 166. We know that a significant amount 
of discussion and work goes into the development of the state’s two-year operating bill. 
 
With that in mind, we are respectfully asking you to exercise your gubernatorial line-item veto 
authority to remove the following two tax-related provisions added last night in the Conference 
Committee to Amended Substitute House Bill (Am. Sub. HB 166): 
 

 TAXCD86 – Ballot Language 
TAXCD86 – HB 76: This language did not appear in the House or Senate versions of the bill 
and it has not been approved by either chamber. It was added for the first time last night 
with no opportunity for public debate as part of the state budget process. The bill sponsor 
claims HB 76 is aimed at ballot transparency, but we believe the changes in HB 76 will 
actually cause confusion and misunderstanding by voters. In addition, outside bond counsel 
representing our members has raised several points of concern related to technical 
problems with the bill that have yet to be addressed. The Ohio Library Council joined other 
local government and school groups to oppose HB 76 in the House. A copy of that 
testimony is attached for your convenience. 
 

 TAXCD58 – Property Tax Exemption for Homebuilders 
TAXCD58 – HB 149: This standalone proposal as HB 149 received only two hearings in the 
House Economic and Workforce Development Committee. It was not included in the 
Senate’s version of HB 166 and the Senate has not held hearings on the proposal. The 
language would provide a special tax exemption for home developers and treat their 
property differently from other property. We oppose this tax break for a specific group of 
property owners (residential developers) because it unfairly imposes higher taxes on other 
traditional residential homeowners. Also, this proposal would apply statewide, instead of 
allowing local economic development tax incentives to be utilized on a case-by-case basis 
according to the needs of individual local communities. Ohio law already provides options 
for local governments to grant tax breaks in areas where development makes sense. The 
Ohio Library Council has joined other local government and school groups to oppose HB 
149. A copy of the joint memo we sent to the Senate Finance Committee is attached for 
your convenience. 

 
We strongly believe both of these provisions need more work and should be removed from the 
state budget bill. They both should be allowed to be debated separately and work their way 
through the legislative process. Thank you for your consideration and we would be happy to 
answer any questions you may have. 










